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Holiday 
Celebration


This year’s annual holiday 
celebration was a success.  
View some of these 
memories on page 2. 


Hawthorne 
Website


View our new website at 
https://
hawthorneplacena.com/ and 
learn more about our historic 
neighborhood.


Introduction


Here is a sample of the 
newsletter Hawthorne Place 
that will be issued quarterly 
on March, June, September 
and December.  It is a revival 
of ones last issued in 2013.


Branch Collection


The city will start picking up 
branches in our area 
(Southeast 1) on January 20.  
Thank you for not placing 
branches in the boulevard. 


 In January, Christmas trees 
and branches will be 
collected during the same 
week. After January, the next 
collection will occur in April. 


  

Welcome to Our First Edition

After a long hiatus, the Hawthorne Place newsletter has 
restarted.  Since the last newsletter, our board has different 
members.  

Hawthorne Place Neighborhood Association Board

President
Stacey Hayes 
1321 Lowell 
217-670-4397

Vice-President
Josh Turner 
1331 Holmes
815-979-4502

Treasurer
David Baker
1613 Holmes
513-356-9344

Secretary Communications Hospitality

Kathleen Ward
1508 Holmes 
847-644-6442

Crystal Commean
1317 Lowell
217-685-9575

Lauren Lumsden 
1512 Lowell 
217-638-7572

Holmes North
Josh Turner 
1331 Holmes
815-979-4502

Lowell North
Crystal Commean
1317 Lowell
217-685-9575

Whittier North 
Lindsey Trojahn
1317 Whittier
217-416-2426

Holmes South
David Baker 
1613 Holmes
513-356-9344

Lowell South
Mark Mahoney
1520 Lowell
217-303-9823

Whittier South 
Jeanie Eichinger
1525 Whittier
217-801-2946

Block Captains

https://hawthorneplacena.com/
https://hawthorneplacena.com/
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Next Board Meeting


A board meeting for the 
Hawthorne Place Neighborhood 
Association is scheduled for 
Thursday, January 9 at 7:00 PM.


	 	 	 	 1317 S. Lowell


	 	 	 	 	 All welcome!


Membership Directory


We hope to have the new 
Hawthorne directory published 
and delivered to current 
members by Easter.  These 
contain names, phone numbers, 
email and street addresses of our 
neighbors.  The directory also 
contains contact information for 
city services.  If you would like a 
copy of a current newsletter, 
please contact your block 
captain.  


Holiday Party

Neither rain nor cold weather kept the annual party goers from 
attending this year’s HPNA holiday party on December 14 from 5 
to 8 at 1317 Lowell and 1321 Lowell.  Residents brought delicious 
food including cookies and dip.  While adults conversed, the 
children enjoyed playing games, making decorations and putting 
together legos. 

Christmas Caroling

Around 7 on December 14, Santa Claus led Christmas caroling in 
the neighborhood.  Every recipient showed signs of surprise when 
the Christmas singers arrived at their doorstep. Caroling is certainly 
not new to Hawthorne Place.  Last year, carolers convened at 1330 
Lowell to sing.  Years ago, others took on the mantel to spread 
holiday joy through singing.

Horse Drawn 
Carriage Rides

Many enjoyed the horse drawn 
carriage rides, bonfires and Smores 
on the South Lowell Boulevard on 
December 15.  


